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QUESTION:

Senator McLucas asked about:

Would you like to comment on whether the ISR submission to the Great Barrier Reef Ship Safety and Pollution Prevention Review was contradictory to the assurances that no encouragement has been given to TGS-NOPEC that these areas will be released for exploration.  Could you provide a copy of the submission?  (pp.96‑97)

ANSWER:

A copy of the Submission to “The Great Barrier Reef Ship Safety and Pollution Prevention Review” from the Department of Industry, Science and Resources is attached.

The ISR submission made no commitment to release of acreage in this area.  The comments relating to resource potential in the vicinity of the reef were to the effect that, if the Coral Sea or the Townsville Trough were to be considered for petroleum exploration or development, then this would have implications for ship safety and pollution control measures being considered by this review.  This does not prejudge the Government's view on the release of acreage or the TGS-NOPEC application, and the petroleum industry was not consulted in preparation of the ISR submission.  As Mr Hartwell noted, a more significant part of the submission requests that the review consider the implications of any new restrictions on the transit of exploration equipment, vital for efficient exploration of petroleum provinces, to south-eastern Australia.  The submission further notes that prescriptive bans on the transit of vessels related to offshore petroleum would be inconsistent with the Government’s move towards objective-based regulation.  The Department re-iterates that no assurances have been given to TGS-NOPEC on the possibility of releasing areas outside the marine park to exploration.

